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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

 Number 3                                                                                                   Monday 18th January 2016       

Dear Parents / Carers,

We are two weeks in to the term and have quickly got over the holiday with the children all working hard and starting on their new topics. It will be a busy term for everyone with lots of opportunities for you to come in and see what the children are doing.
Class assemblies

We would like to invite you to the individual class assemblies that take place each week on a Friday morning. During the assemblies the children share examples of work related to their topic.  The assemblies will take place at 9am – 9.30am in the hall. Below is a list of the dates:

Class 6 – 22nd January
Class 5 – 29th January
Class 4 – 5th February
Class 3 – 26th February

Class 2 – 4th March

Class 1 – 11th March

We have had to move the Class 3 assembly from the date on the MLSA calendar due to Miss McDougall being out on a course on that day. It has moved from the 12th February to Friday 26th February.
School closure

The snow this weekend, although very light, has prompted me to remind you of what will happen if there are adverse weather conditions. If the school has to be closed for any reason (fingers crossed this will not happen) then this will be reported via the local radio stations and their websites, it will be put on the Oxfordshire Website. As soon as possible we will also inform parents via Parent Mail and we will put a message up on the school website as soon as possible (www.mill-lane.eschools.co.uk/website). When the school is forced to close there will normally be limited phone cover in school so we do ask that you check using all the local information and ring the school after 8am as a last resort. We will try to let parents know as soon as possible when the school will reopen via the school website or Parent Mail.
O2 concert

The Year 4, 5 and 6 choir have been working hard rehearsing for the O2 concert which will take place on Monday 8th February. I am sure all those going will have a fantastic time at this event and it is an experience they will never forget. I would like to thank Mrs Varney and Mrs Thompson for all their hard work in helping to organise everything. The children certainly know the songs and they have sounded lovely during rehearsals. We wish them luck and hope they enjoy this wonderful opportunity. 
Dropping off and parking near the school

Please could I remind you yet again not to pull in to the school car park at any time during the school day but especially in the morning.  Cars should not stop in the front of the gates of the car park or turn around in this area. Although there are no road markings preventing parking opposite the school gates, we would ask you to consider parking away from this area as it can cause a hazard and make it difficult for the numerous cars that enter / leave the school site during the day and it also avoids upsetting our neighbours. It would also help if you could remind your child / children not to go through the main gate, instead of the side gate, when they are going to the front of the school to collect their bikes. 
Attendance
County have been in to review our attendance data and there are a number of children with a very low percentage for the start of this year. If the percentage for a child falls below 90%, we are required to speak with parents to look at reasons for such a low attendance and discuss how this could be improved. Even if you call in to say your child is sick, we are also required to have a written note explaining the absence. If your child’s attendance falls below 85%, we are required to call parents in to look at the possibility of putting an attendance plan together to ensure a child’s attendance increases to an acceptable level. Persistent absenteeism will result in a penalty notice being issued. Finally, I would just like to remind you that we cannot authorise any holidays during term time and that if you take two holidays during the school year we are obliged to contact the local authority who may then issue a penalty notice. 
The Gold Star awards have begun again so I will end on a high note celebrating all the children who have worked so well this week. The following children received a Gold Star award:

Molly Goff (Reception Class) – Coming to the front during the whole school assembly and singing and dancing so well in front of everyone.

Mally Bolding (Reception Class) – Super blending this week in phonics.
Archie Henderson (Class 1) – Fantastic maths, learning his 2 times tables.
Hannah Middleton (Class 1) – For working hard in literacy and learning about imperative verbs.
Louise Scarlett (Class 2) – Beautiful joined up handwriting

Toby Lawrence (Class 2) – Writing his own glossary using alphabetical order and clear explanations.
Nykyta Sloan Zuurykov (Class 3) -  Writing excellent algorithms in ICT for Turtle.
Max Cowling (Class 3) – Showing clear written addition methods in maths using 4 digits.
Joel Witney (Class 4) – Writing a great story on the computer and working much more independently this week.

Daisy May Shurety (Class 5) – Fantastic letter from Jim to Rosie about the Christmas truce.
Ellie Sawyer (Class 5) – Completing some lovely work on WW1 at home.
Jude Coates (Class 5) – For his ‘never to be broken again’ hat trick of ‘Orange High’ catches.

Madison Orkney (Class 6) – For her fantastic performance and improvement in her weekly mental maths activities.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg
Diary Dates
The ‘Six Steps to Success’ for term 3 is Improve
Friday 22nd January: 9am Class 6 family assembly
Friday 29th January: 9am Class 5 family assembly
Friday 30th January: 9am Class 5 family assembly

Friday 5th February: 9am Class 4 family assembly

Saturday 6th February: MLSA adults quiz
Friday 6th February: MLSA adult bingo

Monday 8th February: 12pm Choir to the O2
Friday 13th February: Last day of term 

The ‘Six Steps to Success’ for term 4 is Open Your Mind
Monday 22nd February: Children return to school

Friday 26th February: 9am Class 3 family assembly

Friday 26th February: 3.30pm MLSA film night
Thursday 3rd March: World Book Day
Friday 4th March: 9am Class 2 family assembly

Friday 4th March: MLSA Mothers day bring and buy

Saturday 5th March: MLSA Ball

Monday 7th March: Mid-year reports go out

Friday 11th March: 9am Class 1 family assembly 
Monday 14th March: 3.30pm – 8.30pm Parent consultations

Friday 18th March: MLSA Easter Disco
Thursday 24th March: 1.30pm Whole school family assembly
Thursday 24th March Last day of term 
Term dates for the rest of 2015 – 2016
Term 3: Tuesday 5th Jan – Friday 12th Feb

Term 4: Monday 22nd Feb – Thursday 24th March
Term 5: Monday 11th April – Friday 27th May 

Monday 2nd May Bank Holiday
Term 6: Tuesday 7th June – Wednesday 20th July

Monday 6th June  INSET day – School closed

Term dates for 2016 – 2017
INSET days 1st and 2nd September 2016
Term 1: Monday 5th Sept – Friday 21st October 
Friday 7th October INSET day – School closed
Term 2: Monday 31st October – Friday 16th Dec

Term 3: Wednesday 4th Jan – Friday 10th Feb
Tuesday 3rd January INSET day – School closed

Term 4: Monday 20th Feb – Thursday 7th April
Term 5: Monday 24th April – Friday 26th May 

Monday 2nd May Bank Holiday
Term 6: Tuesday 6th June – Friday 21st July
Monday 5th June INSET day – School closed
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